Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

December 13, 2022
Members present Jason Call, acting Chairman; Mike Smith, Mark Gross, Bob Roy, Donna Laurent, alternate
Absent:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Gil Finch, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
Donna Laurent was designated a voting member for this meeting in absence of a regular member.
Minutes
Bob Roy made the motion to approve the November 22, 2022, meeting minutes, seconded by Mark Gross.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Financial Report
The Board secretary reported on the second budget workshop for 2023 with the Select Board on December 5, she had attended to discuss next year’s proposed budget for the Planning Board and for the Zoning Board of Adjustment.  Also attending was Zoning Board of Adjustment Chairman Kim Perry.  At the first budget workshop, $8000 had been requested for the Planning Board and $4500 had been requested for the Zoning Board of Adjustment.  The Select Board had suggested that considering the hours that may be required to deal with the possible plans for the Waumbeck property the new owners may have, plus the requested increase in salary for the secretary, the two boards may want to consider increasing budget request for 2023 to a higher figure.   However, at the second workshop the Select Board insisted the two boards should raise their fees instead of increasing their budget.  The Board secretary tried to explain that a good share of the Planning Board’s work and sometimes the Zoning Board of Adjustment’s as well involve issues which are not covered by fees.  Hours can be spent on consultations without a resulting application, the Select Board asking the Planning Board to tackle new warrant articles, new projects such as the Waumbeck may be looming, attorneys need to be contacted, research needs to be done, not to mention informational meetings such as one a representative from the Portland Pipeline presented. 

At their November 22 meeting, Planning Board members considered the Select Board’s original suggestion to raise the budget amounts, which was to increase the budget request to $12,000 for the Planning Board and $6000 for the Zoning Board of Adjustment.  However, the Select Board now wants to keep to the original request of $8000 and $4500 respectively and told the Boards to raise their fees.  Both Boards are in the process of revising their application forms and fee increases are planned to be included as well.        

Communications

December 1, 2022, the Zoning Board of Adjustment heard a rehearing for Connor Ziegler’s proposal for a Special Exception to operate a short-term rental which was granted.   Two other Special Exception applications, one from Richard Garabedian to operate a 30-unit campground and one from Josh Eaton to operate a short-term rental were also heard.   Mr. Eaton’s was granted and Mr. Garabedian’s was denied.  A discussion followed during which Planning Board members heard details of the hearings and discussed those issues which may need addressing in the town’s Land Use Ordinance.
Unfinished Business

Board members were given draft copies of revised applications for residential and commercial subdivisions and for residential and commercial boundary line adjustments.  Board members had discussed the rates charged for fees on applications at their previous meeting and these were reflected in the draft copies.  Also examined was the current merger application and the Board members agreed revision should be considered there as well.  Jason Call thought there should be reference made to any mortgage which may be held on properties and will check on the language such as the town of Whitefield uses and what the regulations may be.   A Residential application would require a base application fee of $100 plus $20 per lot.  Advertising fee to be $100 and mailing notices to remain at $10 each. An application requiring a Special Exception would require a base application of $200 Plus $40 per lot.  Advertising fee to be $100 and mailing notices to remain at $10 each.  It was agreed that the fees charged for a Merger should be the same as the other applications noted above, other than the fact notices do not have to be given for a merger.  The Board will continue work on all these revisions at their next meeting.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is December 27, 2022.  After a discussion, Bob Roy made the motion to cancel the December 27, 2022, meeting, seconded by Dona Laurent.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board’s next meeting will be January 10, 2023.
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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